
Troon CP School, New Road, Troon, TR14 9ED 

Email: secretary@troon. cornwall. sch. uk 

Web: www. troon. cornwall. sch. uk 

Tel: 01209 714289 

Dates for your Diary. 
31st January ~ Bag 2 School Collection 
Monday 4th February ~ FGM Meeting (NB change of date) 
Monday 18th - Friday 22nd February ~ Half term 
Thursday 7th March ~ Snuggle down 5. 30pm - 6.45pm (Nursery  -  Year6) 
Friday 8th March ~ World Book Day - dress up as your favourite book character 
Thursday 21st March ~ Book Fair arrives in school 
Friday 29th March ~ Blooms homework to be returned 
Monday 8th April - Monday 22nd April ~ Easter Holidays 
 

                                    Headteacher's Certificates for last week     
                                                                                                                             

Hedgehogs: Shanice & Paislee.  Willow: Jack & Danny.  
Beech: All of Beech Class.   Hazel: Kenzie & Charlie.  

Oak: Maisie & Ben.   Maple: Dylan & Amber.   Holly: All of Holly Class.  

Handwriter of the Week! 
Well done to the following children who  
received Hand Writing certificates for 
their achievements in our celebration 
assembly on Friday:  
Rec - Harley   Willow - Ethan  
Beech - Ethan   Hazel -  Mya 
Oak –Kayleb      Maple – Josie 
 

Mathematicians of the Week! 
Well done to the following children who  
received 
Maths certificates for their achievements  
in our celebration assembly on Friday:   
Hedgehogs - Ella Hazel  - Jacob  
Willow - Lewis  Oak - Dylan   
Beech - Bradley Maple - Gabriel
  

Bags 2 School 
On Thursday 31st January we are taking part in Bag 2 School again. This is a way of raising funds for  the 
school  by bagging up any unwanted textiles in good condition and bringing them to school.  (Your child will have 
brought home a bag this week)  So if you’re thinking about having a clear out please save all 
unwanted items and help us raise some money for school funds!   If you fill your bag and have 
more textiles to dispose of please use a black bin bag. NB: The following good quality items 
are needed: Men’s, Women’s and Children’s  clothing, Paired shoes (tied together or elastic 
band around), Handbags, Hats, Bags, Scarves and ties, Belts and Soft toys. Last time we 
raised £155 - our aim is to raise over £200 this time.  
Please do not return bags until 31st January as we are unable to store them. NB:  We 
are unable to accept bedding, household linen, towels, curtains, school uniforms or corporate 
clothing.  

If your child does not attend nursery on the morning of Thursday 31st January and you have a      
Bag 2 School donation you can drop them into Nursery from Monday 28th January  

PE Reminders 

PE is an integral part of the curriculum taught at this School and your child should have suitable kit for PE and 
Games lessons. It is particularly important that they have correct fitting plimsolls or trainers. Unfortunately      
valuable lesson time is still being wasted in trying to sort out lack of kit for some individuals, particularly  
footwear. 

If your child has a medical condition which affects their participation in PE lessons and daily playtimes, would 
you kindly provide a note to their class teacher confirming what they can and cannot do and the period that 
the note will cover. At the end of that period we will assume that your child is fit to recommence these normal 
School activities in the absence of a further note.  Your continued cooperation is appreciated. 



Snuggle Down - Thursday 7th March  
Our Learning Ambassadors have requested that we do another Snuggledown. This will take place on 
Thursday 7th March  5.30p.m– 6.45p.m. Children from Nursery to Year 6 are invited to return to school 
in their pyjamas for fun with books, story telling and reading.  
Well behaved teddies and cosy blankets or cushions are warmly welcomed. Children will also receive some 
milkshake and a biscuit.   
Doors will open at exactly 5.30p.m and all children wishing to attend need to be in school by 5.40p.m. 
They will meet in their own classroom initially with their class teacher.  Parents will need to collect their 
children at 6.45p.m as it will be dark. 

World Book Day and Snuggledown 8th 
March  
We will be celebrating World Book day 
by dressing up as favourite book     
characters for the day.  
If you are stuck for a costume have a 
look at www.worldbookday.com under 
Inspiration for some dressing up ideas.  
 

Emergency Closure 

We understand that it is very difficult for working parents when the school has to 
close.   

We do not take the decision to close the school lightly, however the safety of the     
children,  parents and staff are our first priority.   

If there is bad weather please listen to either Pirate FM, Radio Cornwall or Heart FM in 
the morning for the latest updates or follow us on Twitter @TroonSchool.   

We also remotely update our website whenever possible so it is always worth a check on our homepage:  
www.troon.cornwall.sch.uk.    

We will also inform parents though our  Schoolcomms service.  

(PLEASE ENSURE YOU INFORM THE SCHOOL OF ANY CONTACT NUMBER CHANGES AS SOON 
AS THEY HAPPEN) 

Football Match Trevithick 5 – 0 Troon CP School 

Troon started the game quickly and put the Trevithick players under lots of 
pressure in the first half. Jack ran the forward line tirelessly and created a 
number of opportunities to breach the Trevithick goal. He was supported well by 
an energetic midfield of Maisey, Morgan and Aalayah.    

In defence Ben was a force, blocking shots, tackling players and shouting out 
encouragement. Noah and Gabriel demonstrated their defensive skills to thwart 
a number of Trevithick attacks. In goal Alfie made a number of high quality 
saves to keep the score down. Maisey showed her tackling ability coming on to provide some bite in midfield.  

The score does not reflect the spirit and determination that the Troon players showed throughout this game.   
They never let their heads get down and at the end of the game they still managed to smile and enjoy the ex-
perience. Well played Troon, a performance to be proud of. 

Youth Speaks Competition 
Please wish our amazing Youth Speaks 
team (Isla, Amber and Cally) luck as they 
go up against other local schools in the  
Camborne and Redruth area on Monday 
evening. They are hoping to bring back 
the trophy for the second year in a row 
for Troon!  
We are very proud of you girls and know 
you will represent the school brilliantly. 

Grapes 

We all know you’re supposed to slice grapes before giving them to young children as finger 
food  - they’re actually a serious choking hazard. But are you cutting them the right way? 

Grapes should always be cut lengthwise so they can pass through small throats.                
And never width wise because they will be big enough to choke on. You can either slice them 
downwards in half, or for small babies, you might, like to cut them lengthways in quarters.   

Please ensure this is done before grapes come in from home for break time snacks or in 
packed lunches.  

Thank you for your continued support  

http://www.troon.cornwall.sch.uk

